
 
Ref. n. 135/15 
Rome, 27 November 2015    To all European Member Associations 
          c.c. WAE Executive Board Members 
       WAE Committees 
       World Archery Secretary General 
 
 
 
Re:  WAE Elective Congress 
 
 
Dear Member Association, 
 
 I would like to inform you that the next WAE Elective Congress will be held in Nottingham 
(GBR) at the eve of the European Outdoor Championships on 22 May 2016, at 9:00 am, while 
registration will start at 8:00. 

 
As outlined in our Constitution and Rules, we inform you that Mr Vladimir Esheev (WAE 

Vice President), Mr Philippe Bouclet, Mr Rolf Lind, Mr Thierry Zintz and Mrs Trudy Medwed 
(Board Members) finish their terms in 2016. 

 
 The following positions are vacant or up for re-election: 
 

• Vice President (1 position)  
• Member for a 4 years term (3 positions) 
• Member for a 2 years term (1 position) 
• Development and Technical Committee (3 positions) 
• Junior Development Committee (3 positions) 
• Judges Committee (3 positions) 
• 3D & Field Committee (3 positions) 

 
 

Please fill in the nomination form with the appropriate signatures and send it to the WAE 
Secretary General, m.pisciotti@emau.org 
 

Furthermore, you can submit to the Congress some motions about the WAE Constitution 
and some modifications of the Rules. 

 
Please, find below a summary of the stated deadlines regarding documents submission  

and distribution: 
 

22 February 2016 : motions submitted by MAs  to be received to WAE Office 
23 March 2016: distribution of the motions by WAE Office to the Member Associations 



12 April 2016: amendments may be submitted by MAs  
22 April 2016: deadline for nominations to be received by the Secretary General 
2 May 2016: distribution of all Congress documents to the MAs 

 
Best regards.  

          
                                          Marinella Pisciotti 

                                  WAE Secretary General 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enclosed: the candidature form and the motion form 


